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IMMANUEL INSIGHTS 
Term 1 Week 2,  Friday 11 February 2022 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

(08) 8522 5740 

mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 

Dates to 
Remember 
 
TERM 1 
Week 3 
Back to face to face 
learning 
Week 5 
Open Day - Tues 1 March, 
9:30am 
Week 7 
Public Holiday - Mon 14 
March  
 
2022 SCHOOL DAY 
 
7am to 8:30am 
iGOSH open 
8:50am - 11:00am 
Session 1 lessons 
11.00am - 11:40am Recess 
11:40am to 1:40am  
Session 2 lessons 
1:40pm - 2:10pm Lunch 
2:10 - 3:25pm  
Session 3 lessons 
3:25 - 6:00pm IGOSH 
 
2022 Term Dates 
Term 1 
Mon 31 Jan to Thur 14 April 
Term 2  
Mon 2 May to Fri 1 July  
Term 3 
Mon 25 July to Fri 30 Sept 
Term 4 
Mon 17 Oct to Weds 14 Dec 
 

 

Who am I?  

 

I am an Olympic athlete. I have competed in 4 different Olympic 

Games. I have won 8 gold olympic medals, 11 world champion gold 

medals, 2 world champion silver medals, 1 world champion bronze 

medal. I hold the world record for the men’s 100m, 200m and 

4x100m sprint races. Over my career I have set 7 world records. I 

retired in 2017.  

You’ve probably guessed by now that I am Usain Bolt. The fastest 

man in the world.  

This term for Worship and Praise our theme is Identity, in week 2 

we ask the question Who Am I? A question which often we answer 

with our name, career, hobbies, age or anything similar.  

When we look at the Who am I above, we know the answer is Usain 

Bolt, purely based on his achievements in sport. His identity is 

strongly defined by his achievements, by his skills and talents.  

Something most people don’t know is that Usain Bolt is a bold 

Christian man.  

When we seek value from our worldly achievements, we are always 

grounding our identity in the value the world holds on us. By this 

logic, for us to hold more value we need more achievements and 

we need to do things to please others. This term we want you to 

change your thinking, where do you draw 

your identity from? God calls us to seek him 

and root our identity in Christ. When we 

know God, we have confidence in our 

identity in Christ and how he defines us.  

Emma Lange 
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WELCOME BACK TO 2022! 
Sending a warm welcome back to our Immanuel community and special welcome to our new 
families for the start of the 2022 school year. We hope you all had a terrific holiday break! 
 

MESSAGE FROM DARYL 
As we come the end of the first two weeks of Term 1, I pass on sincere thanks to our entire 
community for the way you have approached things. With half of our students on site and half 
of our students off-site, it’s been a very different start to the new school year. But there is 
much to be thankful for: 

• Staff who are willing to be creative and agile; and who are student centric and      
understand the need for connection and relationship. 

• Families who do their best and juggle a myriad of tasks and pressures 

• Students who are thrust in to learning styles and patterns that are not their preferred,  but 
do their best to make the best of it. 

We look forward to having everyone back onsite next week and we’ll advise you of any ‘Covid 
requirement’ updates as we receive them.  
 

Car Park 
From the start of week 3 we will cease parking on the oval. Please take the time to watch the 
See Saw instructions and remember: 

• Don’t enter School Lane via Daly Street – always head into the car park and either park 
there, or transit through the inside (right side) lane through to School Lane. 

• To only exit from the School Lane car parks through to East Terrace – that is, don’t head 
back down School Lane towards Daly Street (unless you are exiting the Daly Street Car Park 
only.) 

• And above all…GO SLOW! 
 

Drop Offs and Pick Ups 

• For week 3 we will continue to have our Foundations 
gather on the JP playground in the morning and the Yr 1s 
on the Top Deck Playground in the mornings. (And vice versa in the afternoons.) Teachers 
will collect them from there and take them to class. 

• All other grades will enter the school and put their bags in their bag area and head out to 
gather on the oval. Then when the bell goes they will head to their classes. 

• We respectfully ask parents/caregivers not to hang around in the mornings or afternoons. 

• We have a terrific new ‘kiss and drop’ area & you are encouraged to use that as much as 
possible! 

 

Opening of New Buildings 
We had been hoping to have an official opening of the new Warrinthi and Tanta Marta spaces 
at the end of Week 5, but this has been postponed. We will advise our community when this 
is rescheduled.           
                                                                                                            Daryl 
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 MEET THE IGOSH TEAM 2022 
A huge thankyou to our iGOSH team  
for their wonderful Vacation Care  
Program which was a great success  
in these challenging times and also for  
their support during the online  
learning phase of our first few  
weeks at school.  
THANK YOU! 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

iGOSH BOOKINGS 
Term 1 bookings are open online at www.carebookings.com.au  
Please make your bookings here. Bookings close at 2pm Friday for the week ahead. 
Any bookings needed after this will need to be emailed/texted direct to Katrina. 
Bookings made by Friday 2pm are permanent bookings. 
Bookings made after 2pm Friday are casual bookings. 

iGOSH Contact: 
Katrina Ponte  
0447 661 555 or 
85225740 Opt #3 
katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au  

Katrina 

Heidi          Vicki Brock Brayden Emma Bailey 

Isaac Sandra Alicia Georgia 

Bianca Liam Ben 

Director 
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SPOTLIGHT ON : 
MUSIC 
 
 
 

Music  
Our music classes across 
the school are starting 
with a focus on learning 
about rhythm, with the 
exception of our Year 4s, 
who are doing some 
composition work linked 
to their unit of inquiry. 
We have had lots of fun 
over the first 2 weeks 
exploring the wonderful 
world of music. 
 
 
 
Instrumental Tuition  
If your child has an 
interest to learn a musical 
instrument please 
complete a registration 
form from the office or via 
our website or email Mr 
Hueppauff.  Places are 
limited and wait lists may 
be in place.  Please 
register your interest  
dwayneh@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

We welcome:   Sarah Todd, Glynn Morgan & Stacey Baldock   

                    as new teachers at Immanuel and  
                                  Felicity Wrangles & Leticia Semmler as new LSA’s 

 

Farewell to:  Jo Hurst  (Front office)  

After 12 years of service we farewell Jo Hurst as she 
takes some time to spend with her family. We would like 
to acknowledge and thank her for all her amazing work 
looking after our students and school community in the 
Front Office over the years.     All the best Jo! 
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 CURRICULUM UPDATE 
 

It’s been a very unusual start to the year and things have been pretty different in our 

classrooms.  It has been great to see we’ve had some interesting learning and engaged 

students both at school and online. We are very grateful to our teachers, LSA’s and iGOSH 

staff for supporting the students with online learning. Here is what we have been up to! 

Foundation  

Our Foundation classes have already started to look at sounds and letters as well as counting 

strategies.  They are inquiring into ways we stay safe at school, starting with being sun smart. 

Year 1  

Our Year 1s are also looking at counting strategies and how numbers help us identify groups.  

They have started finding out about celebrations as part of their unit of inquiry and looked 

into Australia Day and Chinese New Year. 

Year 2  

In Year 2, students have been looking at character strengths & how these contribute to 

building a positive environment. 

Year 3  

The Year 3 classes have started inquiring into health & the different aspects of health 

(physical, mental, social, emotional, spiritual) & the different factors which influence our 

health. 

Year 4  

Our Year 4 students are starting the year by looking at appearance & behaviour, what 

influences people’s appearance and behaviour, what it says about people and how it is 

perceived by others. 

Year 5  

In Year 5 students have started the year by looking at what makes a positive community & 

how self-awareness can help people contribute to a positive community. 

Year 6  

The Year 6s are inquiring into the way our experiences, our choices & the challenges we face 

can help to shape our identity. 

Languages Other Than English – LOTE classes have started with a look at what we know 

about the world & where we might have connections.  Students will also be looking at 

communication in different parts of the world. 

PE  

Classes have been challenged over the first couple of weeks, with a range of daily physical 

activity tasks which they have been completing at school or online.  
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SAFER INTERNET DAY 2022 
  
Safer Internet Day 2022 was held earlier in the week and our students have been promoting 
the importance of #playitfaironline these first few days of the school year by taking part in a 
range of cyber safety learning engagements focusing on the importance of safe and positive 
online behaviours. Some topics covered include: privacy and personal information, 
cyberbullying and digital footprints. Teachers have also been referring to our school’s ICT 
Acceptable Use Agreement either in class or online. We encourage families to continue the 
conversations with their children at home around being respectful and responsible digital 
citizens.  

Scanning the QR code will take you to a Padlet which has been created for Immanuel families 
and contains links to useful resources from the website of the eSafety Commissioner.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SPORT PADLET—ASTONISHING ABBY 

This week’s ILSG Sports Star segment celebrates the magic that often happens when sport 

crosses over with the arts. In January of this year, Abby travelled to the Gold Coast to compete 

in the Evolution Dance Competition Nationals.  

Abby performed 6 routines and was fortunate to place in 4 of them: 

Vocal - 1st Place National Champion & Runner Up Highest Scoring 

Solo 8-9 years 

Song & Dance - 3rd Place 

Open Category - 5th Place  

Musical Theatre - 5th Place. 

To read more about Abby’s amazing 

achievement and to see photos of her in action, 

scan the QR code which will take you to a 

password protected Padlet.                 

PASSWORD: ilsg 
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?????  Getting to know ILSG QUIZ  ?????  

1. How old is Immanuel Lutheran School? 

2. How do you spell our Music teacher’s surname? 

3. What time does our school day start? 

4. What day of the week do we have Subway lunches? 

5. How many school buses does Immanuel have? 

Find out and  write down your answers and pop them in the entry box at the front office 

desk or email to sallyw@ilsg.sa.edu.au   Don’t forget to put your NAME, YEAR LEVEL AND 

CLASS on your entry. The first entry drawn out of the box with all 5 correct answers will win 

a prize pack from Subway (1 Entry per student please). ENTRIES CLOSE FRIDAY  18 February 

at 3:30pm. The winner will be announced in the Monday Minutes email and posted in the 

next Immanuel Insights Newsletter.                    

        QUIZ SPONSERED BY - SUBWAY (Gawler, Murray St) 

GETTING TO KNOW OUR STAFF 

  This week we meet “Mrs Manning” from Foundation 
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LOST PROPERTY—Are any of these yours?  

  
UNIFORM SHOPS 
 
The Uniform shop will be 
open next week  on 
Monday morning from           
8:30-9am for new uniform 
purchases. 
 
We will also have the 
second hand racks 
available to buy from. 
 
Uniforms can also be 
ordered and paid over the 
phone with a credit card 
and sent home via 
students or collected by 
parents at the end of the 
day. Uniform purchases 
outside of this time are by 
appointment with the 
front office. 
Second hand Uniform shop 
will be open on  

Tuesdays 3:10pm -3:40pm  

*VOLUNTEERS WANTED* 

We are currently seeking a 
new parent Volunteer to 
take on the role of looking 
after the Second Hand 
Uniform shop. Opening 
times would be at your 
convenience.  

Please let the Front Office 
know if you are able to 
help in some way.  

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
 
SCHOOL CROSSING PARENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 
8:30am - 8:50pm 
OR  
3:20am - 3:45pm 
 
Full training provided. If you are 
interested and able to assist at any 
of the above times AM, PM or both 
please contact Jenny at the Front 
office jennyj@ilsg.sa.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Orders are due in by 3:30pm 
Wednesdays via class message 
boxes or the front  office for lunch 
on Friday. Order Forms will be sent 
home on Monday 14 Feb. 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Scholastic book orders are due back 
by the end of week 4 
(Monday 21st February) 
 
LLL BANKING 
Deposits can be made every 
Tuesday via the message boxes or  
direct via the front office.                          

COVID REMINDERS 
When entering school grounds, 
please remember to check in via 
the QR code at the gates or manual 
sign in at the front office. 
Please only be on site as long as is 
necessary.  

 
IT IS MANDATORY TO WEAR  
A MASK ONSITE AT ALL TIMES 
AND WHEN IN THE FRONT  
OFFICE. 
 

If your child contracts Covid 19 

you MUST notify the school as 

soon as you can. Please do not 

send any child to school if they 

have any symptoms at all. 

Parents cannot enter classrooms 

please drop at designated areas. 

It has been recommended by DfE 

and SA Health that students in   

Yr 3-6 also wear a mask when on 

site and these will need to be 

supplied by parents/families.  

 

 

 


